Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls to encourage wide public Elections participation



Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, discussed the importance of preparing for the upcoming elections with the media leaders of the movement on 7/10/2023, and called for encouraging citizens to participate extensively in these elections and emphasized the significance of informing the public about Al-Hikma National Movement's project. H.E. stressed the need to mobilize the silent majority, as it is crucial in changing the equation. H.E. highlighted the importance of informing the public about the nature of provincial councils, their importance, and the nature of the responsibilities entrusted to them. H.E. emphasized that increasing participation rates represents support for the political system. H.E. also underscored the significance of the electoral issue for each province, with priorities determined by the residents of each province themselves. During the meeting, H.E. called for avoiding conflicts and focusing on the project of Al-Hikma, which is a project of moderation and centrism.